Why is the Galleria being used as the 
St Louis County Day Shelter for the Homeless?

1. St Louis County has no day or night walk-in shelters for the homeless.  The Galleria provides a place for the homeless to walk, wait, eat and share with the customers why businesses in the Galleria must encourage the city of Richmond Heights to open a shelter for the homeless.  The homeless who go to the Galleria will be returning to St Louis County which sends the homeless to the City for help daily.

2. The Galleria provides over half of the revenue for the City of Richmond Heights.  It was the Galleria which provided the revenue to hire the police officers who drug Anna Brown, a homeless woman who had stayed at the NLEC shelter, out of her wheel chair and then laid her on a Richmond Heights jail cell floor where she died.  It is the Galleria which provides the majority of the revenue for Richmond Heights where St. Mary’s Hospital is located.  It is this hospital which charged Anna Brown with trespassing after she came to the hospital for treatment and then had the Richmond Heights police drag her out of the wheelchair and put her in the police car which drove her to her death chamber in the Richmond Heights jail.  
Over nine months have passed since this incident took place in September, 2011 and the St Louis County prosecutor has refused to issue a warrant for anyone’s arrest for this murder of a homeless African American woman.

3. The City of Richmond Heights allowed the developers of the Galleria the power of eminent domain to condemn the homes of hundreds of families so they could build their super mall.  Now the homeless need to return to the Galleria and utilize to apply for jobs and try to find housing and assistance in St Louis County.  It is unacceptable that in a county of over 90 municipalities and hundreds of churches there is not one single walk in emergency shelter for the homeless. 

The time has come to reverse the county official migration policy of sending the homeless from the county to the city.  This will happen as growing numbers of homeless people start moving from the hot, hopeless streets of St Louis to the comfort and luxury of the St Louis County Galleria.  May such a migration continue until Richmond Heights opens the Anna Brown Homeless Outreach Center and St Louis County stops referring all of its homeless to the City Homeless Resource Hotline and St Louis City shelters.
